
 
Child Development teacher receives special 
recognition from Associated Chino Teachers 

Joann Bartel, head child development teacher at the Children’s Center on the 
Chino Valley Adult School campus in Chino, has received special recognition by 
the Associated Chino Teachers (ACT) for her work at the center.  

She was recognized at an ACT ceremony this spring and at the May 18 Chino 
Valley Unified School District Board of Education meeting at Woodcrest Junior 
High in Ontario. 

Bartel, who has been working with at the Children’s Center for 14 years, recently 
received a 6.2 score out of 7 on the State Audit of the Children’s Center. 

She joined the Chino Valley Unified School District in March 1998 at the after 
school E.J. Marshall Elementary School Fun Club in Chino. From 1999 to 2001, she 
was at the Anna Borba Elementary Fun Club in Chino. She returned to the 
Marshall Fun Club for the 2001-2002 school year. She joined the Children’s Center 
in 2002, when it was located in a small building just east of Marshall Elementary. 
The Center was later relocated to its present site on the Adult School campus. 

A parent of a student attending the Children’s Center describes Bartel as “very 
professional, welcoming, and informative.” 



“Thank you for truly loving, caring and pushing all your preschoolers to excel 
academically and for providing hugs to a tired Mom just trying to hold it all 
together,” said another parent. 
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